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Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board 

	 Summary Minutes 

Meeting held on Wednesday 8th March 2023, 1-3.30pm, via Teams
Please note these are not full minutes. They are intended to provide an overview of discussions and decisions. Due to the confidential nature of some of the items discussed, it is not possible to publically share full minutes. 


The Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board (NSAB) is the multi-agency partnership responsible for ensuring that adults at risk in Newcastle are safeguarded and protected.
	Drug Market Profile
The NSAB received a presentation from Newcastle City Council’s Public Health Team on the local Drug Market Profile. This is a comprehensive overview of the drug market in the city, and wider Northumbria Police force area, its impact and harms, and the response to these. The profile (alongside the voices and experiences of recovery, user and carer groups) will be used to identify priorities that reduce the harm associated with drugs; it will be regularly updated. The report covers commodity (types of drugs), supply, demand, impacts and initiatives. It was acknowledged that drug use had featured in a number of local Safeguarding Adults Reviews and Domestic Homicide Reviews. The report highlights some of the safeguarding impacts, including victims and survivors of abuse using drugs as a coping mechanism, as well as those using drugs posing risks. The report makes a specific recommendation in relation to “cuckooing” – the exploitation of vulnerable people by using their home as a base for dealing drugs. The report recommends work to be undertaken with social care to understand the case load associated with adults referred to safeguarding where cuckooing is an issue. 

	Whorlton Hall Benchmarking
Board members had provided responses to the recommendations made in the Whorlton Hall SAR Executive Summary. There was acknowledgement that this provided initial assurance around the local position prior to there being a national response to the findings. Board members felt that further exploration of advocacy provision was required. A number of responses had highlighted mixed experiences of advocacy for people with a learning disability or autistic people. The Improving Practice Committee had recently looked at the Making Safeguarding Personal scorecard which had highlighted that those with a primary support reason of learning disability were less likely to be represented in the safeguarding adults process compared to other groups which resonated with the finding around there being an illusion of advocacy. The NSAB agreed to follow this up in the MCA Task and Finish Group.   

	Strategic Annual Plan 2023-24
The NSAB considered its draft strategic annual plan for 2023-24. The plan had been updated to reflect actions that needed to be carried over from the previous year and any new priorities emerging. Some new priorities for this year included actions around: organisational abuse; improving the quality of safeguarding adults referrals; review and update of the NSAB performance scorecard. The Board agreed the plan in principle with further comments welcomed until the end of March 2023. The plan would then be published and implemented from April onwards.     

	Date of next meeting: Wednesday 10 May 2023, 1-3.30pm 


For more information about Safeguarding Adults, and the work of the Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board, please visit:
https://www.newcastlesafeguarding.org.uk/ 
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